
 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Authorize Submittal of Transportation Economic Development (TED) 

Program Application 
 
DATE: August 27, 2015 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
The TED program may be a source of funding the Highway 52 overpass.  The 
program’s purpose is to fund construction, reconstruction, and improvement of state and 
local transportation infrastructure in order to: 
    create and preserve jobs 
    improve the state’s economic competitiveness 
    increase the tax base 
    accelerate transportation improvements to enhance safety and mobility 
    promote partnerships with the private sector 
 
The program provides state funding to close financing gaps for transportation 
infrastructure improvement construction costs. These improvements will enhance the 
statewide transportation network while promoting economic growth through the 
preservation or expansion of an existing business--or development of a new business. 
 
Applications are due 9/25.  Staff is researching the potential preservation and creation 
of jobs and tax base increase that may be created as a result of constructing the 
overpass. In the event that we find a project or projects that propose economic 
development that meets the TED requirements we will work to finalize and submit the 
application. 
 
SEH has worked on these applications previously and was asked for a proposal to 
assist with submittal of this potential application and that information will be presented 
at, or prior to, the Council meeting. 
 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Authorize staff to continue to evaluate the feasibility of preparing and submitting a 
competitive application for TED funding and authorize SEH to assist us pursuant to their 
proposal. 
 
 
 
Attachment(s):  TED information sheet 

 










